
Purple Hub News  
                                      Term 4 Week 9 and 10 
 
School Concert 
Our school concert planning is well underway. Please bring a picnic rug, chair or cushions to settle back                                   
and enjoy the show. Please remember that there are no public toilets near the Pavillion and that                                 
toddlers need to stay with their families. Children are expected to stay with their class until the end of                                     
the concert. The concert begins at 5:45pm and we are looking forward to a wonderful evening of                                 
celebrating  “The Fifth Element”. 

 

Year 4 and 5 Sports Day 

On December 9 students who are not attending the level 4 swimming at Kardinia, will participate in a 
sports day with Surfside primary school at the Shell road oval. Students will need to wear full sports 
uniform on this day and remember to bring a water bottle. A Care Monkey form with further details will 
be sent out during the week for this activity.  
 

Beach Day Monday 16 December 

Our annual beach day is planned for Monday 16 December. The year 4/5 children are encouraged to 
ride their bikes to the beach on this day as they have all completed their Bike Education program. 
Please look out for the Care Monkey to follow. 
 

School Concert Costume reminder 
The school concert theme for this year is the four elements: wind, air, earth and water. Please see your                                     
child’s class for their costume. 
4ME - all black 
4MF - all black 
4RN - ​80s costume/outfit 
5LG - Blue t-shirt with blue shorts or long pants (can be jeans) 
5MC- Hiking gear-Girls white shirt/boys black top with jeans 
5NS - Sunglasses, blue tops with black shorts/skirt/pants 
 

Kris Kringle 

With Christmas fast approaching, we would like to inform students and families that classes will not be 
running a Kris Kringle at school. If children wish to organise their own Kris Kringle, this will need to be 
done outside of school hours. This is to support our values around inclusiveness for all, we wouldn’t like 
anyone to feel excluded. Please discuss this with your child’s teacher if you have any concerns.  
 

Morning Tea  
Please join us at 11am on Thursday 5 December for a morning tea in the staffroom to say thank you                                       
for all the ways you have helped and supported our Hub in 2019.  We hope to see you there! 

 

 



 

Class Parties 
Year 4 and 5 will be celebrating their class parties on Tuesday 17 December. The details will be as                                     
follows: 
Year 5​- will go to Kingston Park at approximately 11.45 until approximately 1pm. We will provide a hot                                   
chip lunch at the park to eat at around 12.30pm. 
Year 4- ​will have a hot chip lunch at school at 1.00pm and then head to Kingston Park at                                     
approximately 2.00 until 3.00pm.  
 
Please join us if you can. 
 

 
Key Dates 
 
DECEMBER 
Monday 2 Pupil free day (staff planning for 2020) 
Tuesday 3 School concert Ocean Grove Pavillion 5:45-7:45pm 
Thursday 5 Volunteers morning tea  
Tuesday 10  2020 Orientation 9:15-10:00am 
Monday 16 Beach Day 
Tuesday 17 Class Parties 
Wednesday 18 Final day for students 2019 


